
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 27, 2022 
 
 

Via First Class Mail 
 

Mr. Cornell Drummer 
TDCJ# 00619316 
Connally Unit 
899 FM 632 
Kenedy, TX  78119 

 
Re: Texas Forensic Science Commission (“TFSC”) Complaint No. 21.63: Drummer, Cornell 
(Bexar Co. CIL; Firearms/Tool Marks) 

 
Dear Mr. Drummer, 

 
This letter is to inform you that the referenced complaint was dismissed by TFSC due to the age of 

the case and the fact that the allegation concerning the weapon at issue in the case has been thoroughly vetted. 
Staff attorneys found that Bexar County records indicate the weapon was received by the county medical 
examiner’s office from the San Antonio Police department and that the weapon was tested. 

 
The allegation that the weapon was not test fired was reviewed by this commission, the Bexar County 

District Attorney’s Conviction Integrity Unit and a court with jurisdiction in the case. All entities determined 
the claim to be without merit. 

 
The TFSC will not review additional complaints about this issue. Thank you. 

 
Sincerely, 

Robert Smith 

Robert Smith 
Senior Staff Attorney 

 

RS/mka 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


